
MINUTES OF NORTH LAWRENCE FISH & GAME SENIOR CLUB 

                              SEPTEMBER 7, 2023 

      To an almost full room of the Sept. 7, 2023, meeting of the North Lawrence 

Fish & Game Senior Club was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance by President 

Jeff Barnhart.   Following was a prayer by Chaplain Gary Krieder remembering 

past members, our country, club members and those that are volunteers.  

     Frank then spoke of the house upgrades, air conditioning, heating, water 

conditioner and many of the utilities.   Regrading was necessary to change water 

flow.   The house is now livable and a suitable tenant has been found.    

     The treasurers’ reports were both good and we must thank Gary and Mike for 

all their work.  Frank also mentioned that all members should have an emergency 

phone number on their membership application and a contact person in case of 

accident.   

     Show and Tell was air rifles and Bob spoke on the evolution of air rifles for 

hunting and the necessity of air rifle use in the United Kingdom.  Next month’s 

Show and Tell is anything.   Also, the club’s food drive will start next month.   

Bring a few cans.   The club’s 50/50 drawing was donated to the doughnut fund.   

Following the meeting was trap shooting and a Hawaiian trip show.   

 

Minutes recorded by Temporary Acting Secretary, Garland Parsons 


